
 
Date: October 20, 2011 
 
To: ASTM Sequence III Testing Laboratories  
 
From:   Jason Bowden / OH Technologies, Inc.  
 
Re: Seq. III CPD Technical Memo 21 
 OHT3F-008-8 camshafts 

 
Cc: Mr. Bruce Matthews / General Motors Powertrain 

Mr. Rich Grundza/ Test Monitoring Center 
 

 
 

This Technical Memo is intended to notify users of the Sequence III test methods that we have 
confirmed several camshafts are out of specification up to .002 inch, with regards to the thrust 
face run out. This may cause a reduction in end play. OH Technologies will be notifying 
individual labs of specific camshaft serial numbers in their inventory to be returned to OH 
Technologies for inspection.  OH Technologies, Inc. has taken corrective action with the vendor 
and has eliminated the possibility of these camshafts being shipped in the future. 

 

 
 

If there are any questions or comments regarding the aforementioned item please do not hesitate 
to call. 
 
Jason H. Bowden 
OH Technologies, Inc. 


